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Lionel also reported that Russell Hurst and Tom Riddell are 
doing well. 
 
Rick Lowe answered the Rotary Question but Quizmaster 
Denys refused to hand over the chocolate fish by issuing a 
supplementary (unanswered) question.   
 

There was happiness at: Christ’s College sports 
performance, recovery from illness, return from 
cruising, birthday, 50th wedding anniversary and 
visiting parliament. 

                                                                                                
 

 

Weekly Meeting Thursday 
Wellington Bridge Club  

17 Tinakori Road  
Noon for 12:25 PM 

 

21 July 
No lunch meeting 

22 July 
A fund raising evening to 

support the Te Araroa Trail 
project. 

 
A SKULL IN CONNEMARA. 

A comedy, some Irish 
entertainment, refreshments 

laughter. 
Cashmere Avenue School. $25.  

 

28 July 
Jonathan Cobb 

Wellington Activity Centre 

 

TODAY 
Our new President David commented on the differing leadership 
styles of a shepherd (leading the flock) and a butcher (driving the 
flock). We sheep were pleased to hear that David favours the 
shepherd’s approach.  
 
Following on from last weeks address by Simon Draper, Laury 
Sinclair’s Reflection dwelt on what it means to be a Kiwi. 
 
In his role as Almoner, Lionel Nunns reported on his attendance 
at an unveiling at Karori Cemetery for Alan McMaster.  Alan’s 
memorial highlights his connection to Rotary as well as his 
passion for Alfa Romeo’s. 
 

 
Introduced by Laurie Bond 
Vote of Thanks Pat Helm 
Parting Thought  Maurice Manttan  
Bring a Friend Lionel Nunns 
Cash Desk   Alan Fraser 
Attendance  Tony Fryer   
Fellowship  Ross George 
Tables   Peter Gibbons 
AV   Ross Foubister 

Apologies and guests advise 
 rotary@kaysan.co.nz  

by 10 A.M. Wednesday  

             $ 

mailto:rotary@kaysan.co.nz


 
President David’s debut 

 

President David reminded us that ............. 

THERE IS NO LUNCH MEETING NEXT WEEK. 
 
Instead, to support our Te Araroa project, we have booked out the FRIDAY NIGHT 
session of the KAT play A SKULL IN CONNEMARA at Cashmere Avenue School. 
WE STILL NEED MORE ATTENDEES SO ENLIST THE SUPPORT OF YOUR 
NEIGHBOURS AND FRIENDS and let David King know you are coming.  
$25 for the play, refreshments and some prizes.  You can pay by internet banking to   
03 0518 0023645 00.  Under “Particulars” put your name and under “Code” put KATs 
to identify your payment.  Or, you can pay at the door, but either way don’t miss out 
on this event. 
 
David also reminded us of the District Governor’s visit on 14 August and the Rotary KauKau meeting on 13  
August. 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES 

Bob Laybourn gave a run down on Youth Activities which included: 

 RYLA – a five day event for 18-24 year olds  

 Rotary National  Science & Technology Forum – a 2 week residential event in Auckland for senior 
school students 

 Peer Support – a programme for training mentors in secondary schools 
Our club has budgeted for two attendees at RYLA, two at the Forum and Peer Support at St Mary’s College. 

 

PLANNING FOR THE YEAR AHEAD 

President David came back to the podium and ran through details of the Board for 2016/17.  It is largely 
unchanged for last year but there is a need for a new member of the Scholarship Trust.  Contact David if you 
are a candidate for this position. Don’t forget that while we have a Speakers Panel, all club members should 
be on the lookout for potential guest speakers. 
 
David then posed a series of questions related to the running of the club -  speakers, fundraising, projects, 
meetings  - and threw it over to each table to document comments and suggestions on these topics. The 
output from this exercise will provide useful input to planning for the future.   
 

 



PARTING THOUGHT  

If you see someone without a smile, give them one of yours 
From Bob Laybourn                                             
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CLUB CONTACTS 

President Graeme Waters 

Secretary    Stephen Spence  

   PO Box 22368, Khandallah, Wellington 6441.             

 Websites                         Phone  970 7158  
www.wellingtonnorth.org.nz 

  http://www.healthyheroes.org.nz/ 
 

Facebook https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rotary-Club-

of-Wellington-North/1540471169573549  

Fliker https://www.flickr.com/photos/130718676@N02/ 

 Editor David Pickering 

DIARY 

22 July  A Skull in Connemara 
 
13 August  Rotary Kaukau meeting 
 
14 August DG Martin Garcia visit 
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